## Region II Director's Report

## March 2017

## Nancy Rekowski, Region II Director

Once the holiday passes it's time to turn attentions to preparing for the April board of directors meeting, rev up our committee responsibilities and begin our assignments for the upcoming convention.

As Region II Director, I sit as the Strategic Planning Committee Chair and as a member of the Incorporation Committee, Policy and Procedure Committee, Government Affairs and Bylaws Committee. I have met with all of the above committees for this quarter. In January I assisted Sharon Hodge in preparing the Associates of Vietnam Veterans of America Legislative Priorities.

For preconvention planning and assignments I worked with Sharon Hodge in preparing the convention survey/questionnaire. Thanks to hubby Bernie for his assistance also. An agenda has been prepared for the Multi Regional Convention Caucus. A syllabus for the caucus will hopefully be in place prior to the April board meeting.

Communication with our members is always important and I tried to stay connected. The updates newsletter and special notices from the secretary continue to be distributed. I want the members of Region II to know that I am always available via email or telephone.